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MM23/16 MACQUARIE PARK INFRASTRUCTURE MATTERS - 
INCLUDING THE PLANS FOR THE SYDNEY METRO 
SHUTDOWN IN MID/LATE 2018 - The Mayor, Councillor 
Bill Pickering          

File Number: CLM/16/1/1/8 - BP16/1557 
 

 
Sydney Metro Shutdown – mid/late 2018 
 
Council would be aware of the proposed shutdown of the proposed Metro Rail Line, 
due to occur mid/late 2018 and the necessary transport / infrastructure upgrades that 
are required to facilitate this shutdown. 
 
For some time, Council staff have been liaising with Transport for NSW (‘TfNSW’) 
and the Roads and Maritime Service (‘RMS’), in developing plans for the necessary 
infrastructure. 
 
While Council has recently had updates from the relevant agencies at the recent 
Macquarie Park Forum, representatives from Macquarie Park businesses and 
Council remain concerned at the lack of information and certainty of when these 
works will be put in place. 
 
Given that the shutdown is approximately some 18-20 months away and 
acknowledging the complexity and extent of the works to be undertaken in upgrading 
key intersections and introducing dedicated bus lanes, businesses and Council staff 
are becoming concerned on the lack of information currently being made available. 
Optus, who has been a leader in demonstrating best practice with their 
comprehensive transport strategy, in optimising other forms of transport other than 
motor vehicles for their staff, have prepared and submitted to the Minister of 
Transport and Infrastructure, The Hon. Andrew Constance MP. That is a strong 
statement to the Government to act now, to ensure Macquarie Park’s economic 
productivity is not stalled by congestion. 
 
Optus’ paper on Critical Transport Commitments for Macquarie Park is 
ATTACHMENT 1. 
 
Therefore, I am seeking Council’s support for me to write to the Minister for Transport 
and Infrastructure, The Hon. Andrew Constance MP, seeking his commitment to 
meet with myself, the Acting General Manager and representatives from Optus to 
give some clear and certain undertakings in respect of the timing of the infrastructure 
upgrades in Macquarie Park prior to the Sydney Metro Rail shutdown. The key point I 
will be stressing to the Minister, will be to remove the confidential restrictions placed 
on City of Ryde staff on this matter and the importance of the City of Ryde to be 
considered an equal partner in planning for these works. 
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The other key issue with the proposed Sydney Metro Rail shutdown is that it can only 
commence once all of the relevant infrastructure and bus services are in place. 
 
Herring Road – Urban Activation Precinct 
 
As Council would be aware, our Council was supportive of the Herring Road 
Activation Precinct on the basis that the Government provided an upgraded 
underground bus interchange within Herring Road to support this Precinct. 
 
The proposed bus interchange has been part of the unsolicited proposal between 
AMP Capital and Macquarie University. Throughout this unsolicited proposal, the 
underground bus interchange has been dismissed due to its cost and the current 
revised bus interchange will now be at grade level. It is understood that even at this 
revised standard, the Government has concerns in supporting the proposed bus 
interchange that is now proposed to be at grade and therefore will not realise the 
benefits that were envisaged by Council. 
 
It is therefore proposed that this matter also be included in the discussions with the 
Minister for Transport and Infrastructure, The Hon. Andrew Constance MP. 
 
I am also proposing to write to our Local Members, The Hon. Anthony Roberts MP 
and The Hon. Victor Dominello MP, seeking their support on these matters. 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 
 
(a) That Council endorse the Mayor to seek a meeting with the Minister for 

Transport and Infrastructure, The Hon. Andrew Constance MP, on the matters 
detailed in this report. 

 
(b) That Council’s Local and State Members, The Hon. Anthony Roberts MP and 

The Hon. Victor Dominello MP, be requested to support Council’s position on 
these matters in facilitating a meeting with the Minister for Transport and 
Infrastructure, The Hon. Andrew Constance MP. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 
1  OPTUS DOCUMENT - Macquarie Park Critical Transport Commitments  
  
Report Prepared By: 

 
Councillor Bill Pickering 
The Mayor   
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Attachment 1 - OPTUS DOCUMENT - Macquarie Park Critical Transport 
Commitments 
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Attachment 1 - OPTUS DOCUMENT - Macquarie Park Critical Transport 
Commitments 

 

 

 



  
 

Mayoral Minutes  Page 6 

 
MM23/16 (continued) ATTACHMENT 1 

 

Attachment 1 - OPTUS DOCUMENT - Macquarie Park Critical Transport 
Commitments 

 

 

 
 


